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To the pharmacy review board: 

My name is Nicolette Ellis and I am an Intern pharmacist who is very passionate 
about our industry. I have spent my intern year implementing a professional 
service, PainWISE. Joyce McSwann developed this program and currently operates 
the PainWISE program through the Gold Coast Primary Health Network.  

The program targets people living with persistent pain. The patients I have been 
working with were in dire need of education, interdisciplinary assistance and health 
professionals that have unskilled in persistent pain. The program is evidenced 
based and has proven to provide significant health outcomes. In the short period 
that I have been running the program in Redland Bay I have worked closely with 8 
patients. The workshops have provided them with an understanding of the 
physiology persistent pain (that chronic pain is a disease) and how to manage it; 
something that none of the patients had understood prior to the workshops. This 
has been empowering for the group and allowed them to understand the 
importance of a multi-modal approach and action planning. The group also enjoyed 
presentations from other health professionals such as GP’s, psychologists, and 
exercise physiologists. 

To provide an example of the importance of this program, one of our patients had 
been taking 14 Nurofen and 14 Panadol Osteo per day for the past 2.5 years. They 
were severely undermanaged and self medicating with little to no benefit. Since 
starting the program they have received the appropriate medication management, 
quit smoking, developed successful sleeping behaviour and is working with a 
number of health professionals for their persistent pain. This is just one example, I 
have assisted other patients in their addiction to opioids and subsequent 
withdrawals, depression and thoughts of suicide and providing treatment plans to 
patients who thought there was no way of controlling their pain.  

The pharmacy is currently charging for this program $120 for four workshops and 
two consultations with a pharmacist. We also provide this service pro-bono for 
patients who cannot afford this service and are in need. I believe that this service 
should be available to anyone in need and not just those who can afford it. This is 
how I would like to envision community pharmacy in the future, providing that 
educational gap to patients and linking health providers to provide a coordinated 
approach.  

Below are some picture of my first PainWISE group 
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